
2021 Membership Report  - Carol Morrow 

By the end of 2021, there were 165 members, 31 of whom were new and 2 of whom 
were former members who have returned after an absence.  44 people who were 
members in 2020 did not renew in 2021.


For the past five years, annual membership has fluctuated between 160 and 180 
members.  


I’m very pleased to announce that Joan Bradley has taken over as membership co-
ordinator as of early January.  My thanks to Joan, and to all of you for your co-
operation over the past ten years.


